
  

 

 

July 5, 2021 

 

Dear Referrer 

 

Announcement – Mayfair Diagnostics Riley Park Clinic 

With the imminent planned multi-year redevelopment of the complex within which our Riley Park clinic is 
located, Mayfair has decided to not renew the Riley Park lease after February 2022. We will continue to 
offer Nuclear Medicine and X-ray services until early next year, after which those services and employees 
will transfer to other Mayfair clinics. 

As the pandemic wanes and we progressively shift to a recovery phase, we are seeing health care 
demand build across all segments of our practice. In particular, hospital sites are experiencing a steep 
ramp-up in activity to address the outpatient service backlog that has developed over the last 15 months. 
In an effort to optimize our radiologist workforce in response to high volume demands originating from 
Alberta Health Services, the radiologist partners and the Executive Committee have made the decision to 
end supervised services at the Riley Park clinic earlier than the closure date of the clinic. Therefore, we 
will be ceasing Ultrasound at Riley Park indefinitely and consolidating the current services to other clinic 
locations. The final day for ultrasound patients to attend Riley Park will be Wednesday July 14. Clinic 
employees affected by these changes have been informed and we are working to reassign them and our 
ultrasound assets to our other clinics.  

We will monitor the redevelopment work planned for the Riley Park building over the next few years to 
determine whether to re-establish a clinic in this location once the new development is ready for 
occupancy and the extensive work at the site has been complete. I would like to take this opportunity to 
sincerely thank all of our employees at Riley Park for the dedication and excellent service they have 
provided to our patients over many years.  

Looking ahead, we are making great progress on our new Sunridge clinic development and the current 
expectation is that it will open around mid-October 2021. We will be keeping you posted on developments 
as we get closer to the opening date.  

Finally, to all our Mayfair employees, I thank you once again for keeping the safety and wellbeing of our 
patients and our colleagues as our utmost priority throughout the pandemic. The success and resiliency of 
our organization is dependent on the continued contributions and commitment of all of our staff members, 
for which we are grateful.  We look forward to better days that are hopefully soon upon us and we are 
finally seeing reason for optimism for the future. 

 
SHAMIR PATEL MD, FRCPC 
Executive Chair, Partner 


